
HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158, (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY JANUARY 12, 2023
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Dick Johnson, (Dana Jorden Excused)
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps, Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the December 15, 2022, meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes with a correction to Officer motions. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.

Attorney:
Nothing
Engineer:
   A. Maps:
The maps need a couple of changes and should be available for the next meeting.
   B. CIP:
The Maintenance Tech Field Supervisor and the Engineer have been discussing which capital project should be looked at first. There was some discussion. The Engineers will review doing a replacement from Kast Rd to 249th along Old Owen Rd.
Staff:




   A. Usage:
The unaccounted use for December was 14% for Highland and -2% for Friar Creek. There was a short discussion. Meters were estimated during bad weather.
   B. SCADA:
The Maintenance Technician Field Supervisor has contacted 3 companies to submit bids for a telemetry system. Only one had replied. He will follow up with the other two. There was some discussion.
   C. Generator:
The generator is having some issues and needs to be serviced. It is scheduled for next week. There was a short discussion.
Commissioners:

   A. Financials:
The financials for December will be given to the Commissioners to review as soon as they are ready. There was a short discussion. 
   B. Basement:
The drain work for the basement was completed. The basement is currently dry. There was some discussion.
   C. Driveway: 
The driveway is budgeted for 2023. There was some discussion. 
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 6798 through 6819 in the amount of $61,103.98 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for January in the amount of $17,232.67 Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.
Next meeting:
The next meeting will be held on February 9, 2023, at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 6:44pm January 12, 2023. 
Approved:
February 9, 2023 


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Dana Jorden, Vice-President
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